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Horeb, and so desired to get some glimpse of his
infinite person that God allowed Moses to see his
back.3 The story shows how little the scribes who
recorded Mosaic tradition had grasped the signific-
ance of his teaching. This was left to prophets,
especially to the writer who gave us the story of
Elijah. It is not through our senses, or through
things we can grasp through our senses, that we
talk with God. "The still, small voice" which every
man hears, though not with his ears, is the voice of
God. To interpret its meaning is a task for man's
own constructive reason, which is light from the
mind of God, through which he can get a glimpse of
reality.
I believe that a man can in his soul have such
direct and immediate intercourse with God as he
himself wills to have, and through it draw nearer to
God and become more like him. So far as we get into
touch with reality, we create further reality. But
men get into nearer touch with reality by doing good
as well as by seeking to apprehend what goodness is.
I have known people who had no intellectual belief
in God and who thought that men ceased to exist
when they died, but whose lives were devoted to the
service of others. In my view such people by doing
good, and obeying a moral sense which they do not
seek to explain, have established contact with one
side of reality. They acquire a real communion with
God, whom they do not recognise, and through that
communion become more like him. Communion with
God through our own souls is only one form of
contact with reality, though an all-important form.
The effort in men to think and act in obedience to the
voice of duty within them is itself communion with
God, even for those whose minds are unable to con-
ceive reality as something personal like themselves,
though infinitely more so—in other words, to believe
in God.

